WORD FROM WYOMING

Calendar of Events

- Town Council Meeting scheduled for February 2nd @ 7:30 PM
 @ the Annex
- Sewer & Water Meeting scheduled for February 10th @ 7:00 PM @ CWSWA
- Planning & Zoning Meeting scheduled for February 10th
- Tuesday Night Bingo at C-W Fire Company @ 7:00 PM.
- Recycling Pickup is every
 Tuesday; Trash Pickup is every
 Friday. Upcoming Yard Waste
 Pickups are, Tuesday, February
 10th and Tuesday, February 24th.
 Upcoming Bulk Pickups will
 be on Friday, February 13th and
 Saturday, February 27th.

SOLICITATION OF CANDIDATES

TOWN OF WYOMING, DELAWARE

PUBLIC NOTICE:

SOLICITATION OF CANDIDATES FOR WYOMING TOWN COUNCIL

MUNICIPAL ELECTION TO BE HELD SATURDAY, FEB-RUARY 28, 2015

Positions Open:

Two council seats with a term of office of two (2) years (May 2015 to May 2017)

Eligibility Requirements:

- 21 years of age or older by the date of the election
- Citizen of the State of Delaware
- A qualified elector
- Resident of the Town of Wyoming for at least 1 year prior to the election
- Good results of a criminal background check (no person having been convicted of a felony, of any crime involving moral turpitude, of any crime of dishonesty, or of any crime involving fraud, bribery, or embezzlement, will be qualified to run)

Procedure for filing:

Pick up an election packet (available at Wyoming Town Hall) and submit the following forms:

- Certificate of Intention for an office paying less than \$1,000 per year or if you intend to receive and spend less than \$2,000 in your campaign.
- Results of a criminal background check by the Delaware State Bureau of Investigation (739-2528)

 Letter of intent to run for a council seat

Mail or drop off forms to: Town of Wyoming Town Hall 1 N. Railroad Avenue Wyoming, DE 19934

FILING DEADLINE: 4:30 PM FRI-DAY, JANUARY 30, 2015

For further information or forms
Email townofwyoming@comcast.net
Or call 302-697-2966

THANK YOU

The Police Department and staff of Wyoming wish to thank all of the wonderful businesses and residents that provided us with goodies over the holidays. We are all now on diets, but it was wonderful while it lasted. Thank you so, so much! A special thank you goes out to Lawns Plus for the beautiful Christmas Tree for the train platform.

ONE-WAY STREETS

On Wednesday, January 15, 2015, S. Layton Avenue and Pine Street between W. Camden-Wyoming Ave. and Southern Blvd. will become one-way streets. S. Layton will allow travel north and Pine will allow travel south. The police department will be issuing warnings for the first 30 days; then tickets will be issued. By the time you have this newsletter, the signs should all be up. Please keep your eyes open for the signs.



HELP! BOARD OF ELECTION MEMBERS STILL NEEDED

We have heard from three people who are willing to be poll workers for the election, but we are also still in need of people willing to be on the election board. The election board members need to be able to be at Town Hall by 10:00 a.m. the morning of the election to open and count any absentee ballots and be at the An-nex at the closing of the polls at 8:00 p.m. to announce the winners. Other than that, they only need to be available by phone all day in case there are any election issues that come up at the polls. Please consider helping out your town by volunteering. Training is available for anyone who wishes to have it.

FROM THE DESK OF MAYOR RIFE

2014 went out with a bang, and 2015 is just getting started. Snow has already shown it's beautiful face and I am sure we will see it more often.

Rick Haddick: Just to let all of you know that Rick Haddick, Pam's husband did receive a liver in December and is home and doing well. Thank you for all the prayers for Pam and her family.



David Bilow passed away last month. David was a past councilman for the Town of Wyoming and the son of Donald and Elaine Bilow. He also was a brother, a husband and a father. It was a very sad day for the Town of Wyoming. We lost a great man. We would like to send our condolences to all of his family and friends. David will be greatly missed.

Pets: If you live in the Town and have a pet as most of us do. You know they are a part of your family. If your pet gets lost or you see a pet running loose please call Town Hall or the Police Department. Hopefully we can help bring your family back together. The temperature is too cold to have a pet lost.

Elections: It is the time of year that we start planning for an election. The town will have two Council Seats open for the 2015 - 2017 term. If you are interested in becoming a councilperson please check the article in the WFW for more details. Time is running out.

Voting: In order to vote in the 2015 election you must be a registered voter in Kent County and have been a Wyoming resident for 30 days or more to vote in the 2015 Town of Wyoming Election.





CDBG Grant is back: The CDBG available is a federally funded grant to help low income families to fix up their homes. For more information please contact Town Hall. More information is available on the website.

These are just a few things that are happening in our peach of a town. Please come out and join us at a meeting or call if there is anything we can do for you.

As always thank you for your support. My door is always open and my phone is available to all the distinguished citizens of the Town of Wyoming. If you have any questions, or concerns please call or e-mail me.



Thank You
Dale Rife,
Mayor

The Best Little Town in Delaware

frankiedale@hotmail.com 302-697-2966 ext.10 Home 302.697.9711 Fax 698.9712

